Referral of patients to The Wellbeing Centre Guidelines
Policy Reference: Treatment and Care Policy, Wellbeing Centre Operational Guidelines
Training/Qualifications: All staff involved in the referral of patients to The Wellbeing Centre to have read and follow the guidelines.

Guidelines:  

1. Referral for patients should be made after discussion with the patient and family and will be taken from:-

i) Health professionals such as GPs, District Nurses, Social Workers, Specialist Nurses, Hospice/Hospital Doctors always ensuring the patient’s GP is aware of referral.
ii) Self-Referral with GP knowledge and if appropriate 
2. Ideally referral forms should be completed.  If referrals are made by telephone or letter, one of the Wellbeing Team must enter details on to a referral form. 
3. All referrals must be entered on the day of receipt on the SystmOne database and any action documented and also on the white board in the Wellbeing Centre office waiting list section.  Referral forms should then be placed in the referral folders until the patient is contacted. 
N.B. Referrals for the drop in social sessions will be open referrals so that the patient is registered as a Hospice patient but can just drop in when they wish to these sessions.  
4. As much information as possible should be obtained about the patient so that the most appropriate Wellbeing service can be chosen for them to attend and transport arranged if appropriate and needed. (See operational guidelines).
5. All patients should be contacted according to RAG rating or within one month of receipt of referral by one of the Wellbeing Team or by the person referring them.

a) If a referral is appropriate, (according to operational guidelines), and there is space available on the sessions required the patient will be booked into these and then should be contacted.  If there is time before the visit a Wellbeing Centre information leaflet should be posted to the patient.

b) If the referral is inappropriate, the Wellbeing Team will discuss this with the referrer, who should then inform the patient.

c) If there is a waiting list, the referrer should be informed of this and asked to make the patient aware.

d) Patients on the waiting list will be prioritised by the Wellbeing Centre Team when there is a place/space available.  Prioritisation will be made according to need, transport availability (for supportive care days) and patient preference.   Discussion between the referring teams and the Wellbeing Team may be necessary. 

Review Plan:  This guideline will be reviewed when necessary if practice changes.  The review process will be decided, actioned, and documented by the departmental line manager in co-operation with the senior manager.
Recommendations for changes arising from review will then be discussed, agreed and incorporated into the guideline and communicated to those concerned. (Please see procedure for procedures/guidelines for further details.)  
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